COMMUNICATION COUNCIL - June 22, 2021 CW (Closed) - Report No. 33, Item 3

From: <u>Alan Fiddes</u>

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca; Council@vaughan.ca

Cc: Gina Ciampa

Subject: [External] Te: JANE TESTON HOLDINGS INC. OP.17.002

Date: June-08-21 1:01:19 PM

Hello,

I am the homeowner of Giotto Crescent, Vaughan, ON With respect to the application cited above, I wish to register my strong objection to this project being permitted to move forward.

The local neighborhood is a broad mix of retirees and working families, with more and more young families moving into the area over the past few years. Every night there are young children and families playing street hockey, basketball, and riding their bikes through the neighborhood. Many of these children also walk to and from school every day. Simply put, this neighborhood is not designed to handle the traffic and associated parking required to make high-density housing viable. Public transit access is limited, there are no shopping amenities within walking distance, and street parking is aheady overwhelmed. More cars will destroy the fabric of this neighborhood.

Also, while I appreciate the business of government must continue during the pandemic, I am convinced that my neighbors would turn out in droves at council (as they did previously) if given the opportunity again. The timing of this hearing is effectively silencing our voices.

Regards, Alan Fiddes.